MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 21ST JUNE 2016 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present;

Cllr Eifion Smith, Christian Pateman, Gwyneth Davies, Peter White, Ifan Jones Evans.

Also present was Cllr Ifan Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr Gary Davies, Sheena Duller and PCSO John Evans.

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed as being a true record and proposed by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Christian Pateman.
Matters Arising.

Resignation; 
The clerk was asked to write a thank you letter to Nick McNally, thanking him for his service as a community councillor.

Notice board; 

The notice board is ready and has been delivered to Sky’s garden centre. The clerk has sent an e-mail to Ceredigion County Council and Tai Ceredigion asking who owns the land and for permission to place the notice board next to the bus stop in Ysbyty Ystwyth.

Walk for Life
 The clerk was asked to make the donation for Walk for Life up to £100.00.

Monument; 

Cllr Sheena Duller informed the councillors that her sister has refreshed the letters on the War Memorial while down on holiday. The chairman thanked her on behalf of the community council.

Annual Audit,

The clerk has received confirmation that the annual audit has reached the auditors Grant Thornton.

Correspondence;
Water Wheel;

A letter was received on behalf of the directors of  Pentir Pumlumon from Wynne Jones once again stating that they will no longer be maintaining the water wheel along with a letter from the community council from June 2007 showing that the community council were prepared to take care of the wheel in the future. The letter from 2007 was a letter of support for the grant application.

There have been a number of issues regarding the water wheel since its construction and the community council have been asking for information from Mr Wynne Jones for many years now with no response. This latest correspondence is the first received in almost 12 months since the community council informed Pentir Pumlumon that they were not prepared to take charge of the water wheel. 
Councillors asked for a letter to be sent to the board of directors to make them aware of all the issues and correspondence between Pentir and the community council over the years. Cllr Ifan Jones Evans was going to find the contact details of Pentir’s secretary.

One Voice Wales
A letter was received from One Voice Wales confirming our community council’s membership for 2016-17

Thank you

Letters of thanks for donations received were sent by Citizens Advice Bureau, British Heart Foundation, Cruse Bereavement Care and Tenovus.
Donations;

Letters were received from the following organisations, Shelter Cymru and the Royal Agricultural Benevolent Institution.

Barclays;

The clerk informed the councillors that he has set up online banking facilities for the community council, this is view only to enable the clerk to look at bank transactions.
Bank balances at 27th May are as follows,

Current Account £2845.27

Savings Account £2466.29.

There was no other business.
